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May 1st, 2025 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting community project funding for Moapa Valley Water District in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is, Moapa Valley Water District, 601 N Moapa Valley Blvd, Moapa Valley, NV 89040. 

 

The funding would be used to replace approximately 4.3 miles of a critical length of existing 24-inch potable water 

transmission line that has experienced a high leak/break rate. This project will prevent contamination in the distribution 

piping by eliminating the high failure rates being experienced in the system. 

 

The project is a good use of taxpayer funds because it replaces 22,600 feet of a critical length of existing 24-inch potable 

water transmission line that has experienced a high leak/break rate. This project will prevent contamination in the 

distribution piping by eliminating the high pipe failure rates currently being experienced in the system. This project will 

improve water reliability as well as water quality to 8,500 residents 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C. 

1383(c) (Section 603(c) of the Clean Water Act). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Congressman Steven Horsford 

 

 

STEVEN A. HORSFORD 

4TH DISTRICT, NEVADA 

_______________ 
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